October 20, 2019

David Whitus
Mayor
Town of Farmville
116 N. Main Street
Farmville, VA 23901

Dear Mr. Whitus:

Subject: Potholes on Midtown Avenue

In this past year, there have been 25 wrecks on Midtown Avenue due to potholes. According to the Virginia State Police, potholes cause 30% of wrecks that take place.

Over the past five years, the amount of potholes that are located on Midtown Avenue have increased dramatically. The amount of wrecks that have taken place on Midtown Avenue have also risen with the amount of potholes. 

There are currently ten potholes on Midtown Avenue. These ten potholes range from the size of a small fruit, like an apple, to the size of a truck tire. These potholes can be very dangerous, especially at night when people cannot see as well.

These potholes are not only dangerous to drivers, but also to pedestrians. Pedestrians who are walking may not be able to see the potholes and could twist or break an ankle.

We know that we may be asking a lot of you, Mr. Mayor, but our citizens deserve safe road conditions. We ask that you please fill in these potholes. Citizens are willing to pay extra taxes to help fund this project. Filling in these potholes would help to reduce the amount of wrecks that take place on Midtown Avenue. Filling in these potholes could also prevent a possible fatality. I hope you find it in your heart to think about our citizen’s well-being and fill in these potholes soon. By filling in these potholes, you could possibly be saving a life.

Please let us know before December 1, so that we can be aware of any tax changes before the new year.

On behalf of the Farmville citizens, we thank you for your leadership.

Yours sincerely,

Victoria Shirey
Victoria Shirey
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